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GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
MINISTRY OF COMMERCE AND INDUSTRY

(DEPTT. OF INDUSTRIAL POLICY & PROMOTION)
UDYOG BHAWAN, NEW DELHI-110107,
Dated, the 2nd December, 2016

To
1. Members of Central Boilers Board (as per list)
2. CIIIFICCIIASSOCHAMIFIEO (as per list)
3. Association ofHealthcare Providers (India), New Delhi
4. The Federation of Hotel & Restaurant Association of India, New Delhi
5. Hotel Association of India, New Delhi
6. Retailers Association of India, Mumbai

Subject: Prohibition of installation of Boilers in residential buildings,
Hotels/restaurants, hospitals, malls etc.-regarding

Dear Sir,

As you may be aware that the Central Boilers Board, constituted under the Boilers
Act, 1923 comprises of the representatives of the Central and State Governments, Bureau
of Indian Standards, Boiler and boiler component Manufacturers, National Laboratories,
Engineering Consultancy agencies, users of Boilers and other interests connected with the
Boiler Industry. Secretary, Department of Industrial Policy and Promotion is the ex­
officio Chairman and Technical Adviser (Boilers) is the ex-officio Member-Secretary of
the Board.

2. Board deals with the problems of both the users and manufacturers and takes
policy decisions for proper growth of the boiler manufacturing industry in the country.
Board also formulates the Indian Boiler Regulations incorporating the latest
developments taking place in the Boiler Industry all over the world.

3. For the safety of life & property from the danger of explosion of boilers, it is
proposed that boilers should be installed in a separate building and these should not be
allowed to be installed in buildings where large number of persons are present like
residential buildings, hotels, restaurants, hospitals, malls etc. However, boilers may be
allowed on roof top of buildings provided structure of building is fit for such installation.
This is proposed to be made applicable to existing boiler installations also for which
owners may be given two years' time for relocation of boilers.

4. Before making rules/regulations for implementing the proposal, the
stakeholders like CBB members/CIIIFICCIIASSOCHEM/FIEO/ Associations for
Hotels/Malls/ Hospitals etc. are requested to give their comments/suggestions on the



proposal as per para 3 above. The stakeholders are requested to offer their
comments/suggestions within a period of two months from the date of issue of this
letter.

Thanking you,

Yours Sincerely,

. G. Narayannen )
dviser (Boilers) &

Secretary, Central Boilers Board
Tel.: 011-23062151

Email: tsg.narayannen@nic.in


